
In support of a possible variance for the parking deficiency, my client’s team counted the cars in the parking lot at regular intervals in both the Plainfield and Naperville 

schools. They also verified the count through the schools’ video cameras.  

  

Below is the highest number at these times from all 4 days in each location. The schools are now open from 7:30 am to 5:30 pm. 

  
 

Jan 6, 8, 11 and 12 - 2021 7:15 AM 7:45 AM 8:30 AM 9:00 AM 9:30 AM 10:00 AM 1:00 PM 3:30 PM 3:45 PM 4:00 PM 5:00 PM 5:30 PM 

Naperville Location 1 12 13 18 17 14 20 15 17 18 6 12 

Plainfield Location 2 14 16 25 19 18 24 28 21 20 9 15 

 

  

The parents come and leave within 5-10 minutes on an average and they do not come all at the same time. When they reviewed the camera recordings, they noticed in 

addition to the employee vehicles, they have anywhere from 5-9 parent vehicles at the same time to drop off/pick up children. So, they never exceeded 28 spaces at a given 

time.  

  

Right now, they are at 70% capacity in Plainfield and 60% capacity in Naperville.  

  

Given the proximity of the XSport fitness parking lot, if their team members parked there, they would have plenty of parking spaces for the families to park to drop-off and 

pick-up children.  

  

We are hoping this information will help support KLA’s petition if we need to seek a parking variance with the 50 non-exclusive spaces. 
 


